SCHOOLS FORUM

Date: 8th March 2014
 EMAS Services
	Lead Officer
	Jen Southall

	Contact details
	jen_southall@bathnes.gov.uk

	Forum asked to decide / steer / be informed
	To inform the Forum 

	Time Needed
	15 minutes


Introduction
Schools Forum agreed to de delegate funding and re-commission Kick Start Enterprise service for 2014/2015 at the October 2013 meeting, please refer to appendix 1 for previous paper.  
Since that agreement it has been confirmed from the LA Commissioning Service of the legal requirement to re – tender. This process needs to be undertaken as the current contract with Kick Start Enterprise will end on 30th September 2014, as it has been extended to the latest possible date under contract law.

A retendering exercise will now be undertaken in order for a new contract to be ready for 1st October 2014.  The Commissioning Service recommends awarding a contract for three years for EMAS services with a clause in the contract to terminate earlier.  The 3 year award will aid the efficiency of the process as more rigid monitoring process can be introduced. Also a retendering exercise will not then be required for 3 years, but can be reviewed annually within the de-delegation decision making by the forum.
Appendix 1
The report 

Introduction
It was agreed by Primary Council on 13 09 13, following consultation, to bring to School’s Forum a recommendation that de delegation of the resources for Ethnic Minority Support continues.  Kick Start Enterprise have been used to supply the services to our schools for 2013/2014 and we are recommending that we re-commission this service from them for 2014/2015

· Current contract ends 31st March 2014
· Schools funding for the service was delegated from 1st April 2013
· The service is provided for all maintained schools and Early Years settings
· The Early Years’ Service is seeing increasing need and wish to continue with this service as a priority. 

The Service: 

· Provides initial assessments of children and young people cross phase via school referrals
· Provides support for all Ethnic Minority Achievement leaders in schools and settings
· Provides targeted school support for identified schools
· Plans and supports specific interventions for target groups 
· Responds to schools requests for advice and support
· Provides management of this service including staff monitoring and quality assurance
· Provides interpreters service as required to schools for identified children and parents. 
Impact: 

· Key Stage 2:

· Numbers of BME pupils are low within the LA. 
· A detailed school by school analysis has been undertaken in order to identify issues and to target support effectively. 
· The progress gap between non BME pupils and all BME groups has continued to narrow year on year since 2009 and this can be partially attributed to the work of Kick Start and its predecessor.  
· In 2013 there has been no overall English level reported, this has been replaced with separate reading and writing outcomes so comparisons to previous years cannot be made.  In reading, at level 4+, the gap is 3.1% and in writing 4.6%.  In maths the progress gap has narrowed from 19.2% in 2009 to 4% in 2013, this is significant.
· The 2013 gap for dual heritage pupils is predicted to be much narrower than 2012 when results are published, however looking at overall attainment, dual heritage pupils perform less well and will therefore remain a priority to improve outcomes for this group. 
· Cohorts for other BME groups are small and results will not be published nationally.  
· Schools have continued to use the commissioned BME service.  It is recognised that some of the Bath schools that have been supported for a long time are now able to manage their own support for BME attainment.  This is due to staff training resulting in improved skills and knowledge to support these groups. 
· Other Bath schools are continuing to use the service but there is a trend to look increasingly at Black Achievement and Spiritual, Moral and Cultural aspects of the curriculum rather than just EAL. 
· Schools in Radstock, Keynsham and other more rural areas are increasingly referring pupils. This has resulted in more casework as these schools begin to develop the skills needed.

· Key Stage 4:

· This year the BME groups of students all saw a negative gap against all England students except for Black students who have a very positive gap. Numbers for Chinese students this year are below 5 and therefore not reported. 
· Kick Start Enterprise and The Black Families Education Service work with young people in and out of school across the Local Authority. In addition they continue to work with staff in schools to support them in their quest to narrow the gap for these groups.
· Historically in Bath and North East Somerset there has been a negative gap between the majority of BME students and non-BME students. While this gap is improving, and for some BME groups (e.g. Black students) it is more positive, early indications for 2013 show that the gaps still exist and require our focus. Therefore, the LA will require provision to be made for these students and the staff working with them. 

· September report 2013 attached 

· Comments from schools are consistently good or better 

· There have been no complaints raised in relation to quality of support from Kick Start.

Priorities:

· To narrow the achievement gap for all vulnerable pupils including those from black & minority ethnic backgrounds
· Priority groups for the Local Authority are pupils from dual heritage and black/Caribbean groups.
Consultation:

·           responses received from primary schools


·           wish to continue with de-delegation


·           wish to retain their funding 


·           responses from all maintained secondary schools

· All 3 secondary schools wish this service to continue. 

Decision needed: 

· Should de-delegation continue for 2014/2015?
· Should the Local Authority re tender for this contract value £95016 including £5000 Early Years.
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